Minutes of the Fourth Annual General Meeting
of the
AUSTRALIA AND NEW ZEALAND ASSOCIATION
FOR
 CLINICAL PASTORAL EDUCATION

held in the Conference Room of the Franciscan Life Centre, Coorparoo, Queensland on Thursday June 23, 1994, at 2.00 pm.

Attendance:
D.Buchanan, (Chairperson), P.Morreau, M.Lee, E.Crotty, J. Wade,
 D.Davidson, E.Cave, M.Coleman, K.Hayes, M.Farrell, G.Bride,
 R.Cross, D.Lelean, D.Larsen, B.Jelly, D.Neldner, D.Olafsen,
 J.Peterkin, A.Whitby, C.Francis, J.O’Brien, W.McKay, B.Glassey,
 J.Gleeson, R.Alexander, J.Bayliss, J.Reedy, K.McCollim and K.Little.

Apologies:
G.Dongalen, R.Bradley, C.Bailey, R.Reddicliffe, M.Loftus, M.Brown, B.Pace, D.Stark, G.Gibbons, D.Oliphant, D.Brook, J.Hewitson, P.Williams, B.Kempe, B.Hale, N.Calvert, J.McAlpine, G.Hambly, M.Pollard, S.Ames, T.Prince, V.Chadburn, W.Thomas and T.Richie.

Time of Meeting:


It was resolved:

AGM94/1
That we break for afternoon tea at 3.30 pm and continue from 4.00 to 5.30 pm if needed.

The Rev’d David Stark:


It was reported to the meeting that David Stark was making good progress following his operation.  Members were invited to sign a greeting which would be faxed to him.

Bev Collier:


It was resolved:

AGM94/2
That the two tributes of honour and respect for Ms Bev Collier who died on June 15, 1994 be included in the minutes.

Beverly Collier

“Beverley was born in Perth with congenital Spina Bifida.  Her paraplegia meant an institutionalised life from birth, where she had to depend on others for care.  I first met Beverley in 1978/79 when she was an in-patient in ICU at Royal Perth Hospital.  At that time she was employed as a telephonist (I think) at the Quadriplegic Centre in Stanton Park, where she also lived.


After recovering from her hospitalisation she wondered about Chaplaincy and Roy Bradley accepted her for training in 1981, arranging the wheelchair access in RPH, as the chaplaincy department was up stairs.


Beverley went on to CPE supervisory training as a part-time chaplain at Royal Perth Rehabilitation Centre, Stanton Park.


On her 35th birthday, she invited many friends to celebrate 35 years of life, when death had always skulked about in the wings.


Then came the momentous decision to leave Perth.  Sir George Bedbrook, her specialist and father figure said “NO! No way shall you ever be allowed to leave Perth!”  He had to sign the forms for her to receive the necessary care in Victoria.)  Beverley tried again.  This time Sir George agreed.


In 1993 Beverley was appointed chaplain Educator at St. John of God Hospital, Subiaco, Western Australia.  Her courage and determination were outstanding qualities, and inspiration to me and all who knew her.


Her disability confronted me with the reality of my finitude, dependency and fear of expressing my weakness and helplessness to the power of others.


Beverley and I were not close, but we had in common an institutionalised childhood.  I had hoped to share more of the pain of this experience, when she agreed to be a member of my committee of review on June 19, 1994.  But this was not to be.

Beverley!  Thou good and faithful woman

You are now in the Dance.”


(This tribute was prepared by the Rev’d Judith Peterkin and read to the meeting.)


“Bev Collier’s constant struggle to take command of her life and to express her particular identity has impacted on us all.  The initiatives she took both professionally and socially offered us powerful leadership.


Her utter conviction about CPE methodology and process and their significance for professional development in ministry and supervision made her an apostle for the cause.  Her commitment to the standards was reflected in the life and energy she brought to and shared with us in ANZACPE.


Her respect of boundaries e.g. those of the Standards, allowed her to move with them with a fresh perspective rather than being confined by them.  In the confrontation of their own limitations Bev challenged and stimulated the potential in each one of us.


The finesse with which she manoeuvred her wheelchair was not unlike the creativity she brought to our supervisory world and to this association.”


(This tribute was prepared by Julie O’Brien and Cecilia Francis and jointly read to the meeting by them.)

Minutes:
It was resolved:

AGM94/3
That the minutes of the Third Annual General Meeting be taken as read and confirmed.

Business arising:

The meeting was advised that all matters arising will be covered during the business of the meeting.

Management Committee Report:

The secretary presented the following report.

Report of the meeting of the Management Committee

of the

AUSTRALIA AND NEW ZEALAND

ASSOCIATION FOR CLINICAL PASTORAL EDUCATION.

Held in the Conference Room, Franciscan Life Centre, Coorparoo,

Queensland on Saturday June 18, 1994 at 2.30 pm

Attendance:
D.Buchanan (President), J.Peterkin, J.O’Brien, C.Francis B.Jelly, R.Alexander, D.Olafsen, B.Glassey, D.Lelean, M.Lee, D.Larsen, J.Reedy, M.Coleman and K.Little.

Apologies:
D.Brook, B. Kempe, D.Stark and B.Hale.


It was resolved:

m94/1
That these be the apologies.
The Rev’d David Stark:


The President reminded the members that David had this morning had a coronary by-pass operation and asked Drew Lelean to report the latest information.  He reported that David had been given three by-passes and that the operation had been successful.

Ms Bev Collier:

The meeting was informed that she had died on Wednesday June 15,1994.  Judy Peterkin, Julie O’Brien, Cecilia Francis and other members spoke warmly and sensitively about her life and contribution to ministry and those who knew her

Membership Fees:

The Treasurer reported that all membership fees had been paid for the current year.

Hours of Session:

It was resolved:

M94/2
That the meeting adjourn at 3.30 pm.

Introductions and Reports:


The President asked each member to introduce themselves and report on their journey.

Adjournment:


The meeting adjourned for afternoon tea.

Hours of Session:


On re-convening the meeting determined to work until 5.30 pm.

Items for the Agenda:

The President called for matters to be added to the agenda.  The following items were added:


1.  The Logo

2.  The constitutional situation of an Officer who has not been elected as a representative to the Management Committee.

3.  The use of video taping in the accreditation process.

Minutes:
M94/3
The minutes of the 1993 meeting were read and confirmed.
Business arising:

1.  Publication of Essays and Papers.


The matter of the publication of articles was discussed and it was felt that there was a place where material can be published and those who wish to avail themselves of the opportunity can.


2.  Manual

In discussing the publication of the Manual it was thought that the Manual should have the Constitution of the Association included.


This raised the interim status of the Constitution and whether there was now any need for the Association to be incorporated.


It was resolved:

M94/4
That legal advice be sought on the status of the Interim Constitution and its relationship to Incorporation.

M94/5 
That the Secretary be asked to implement this resolution and advise the Executive.

M94/6
That the Manual and Interim Constitution be printed and supplied to the organisational members for their reproduction and circulation to all members of ANZACPE.

M94/7
That copies of the Manual and if possible the Interim Constitution be supplied to members of the Management Committee at this Conference.

3.  Common Fee

Milton Coleman reported that he had not been able to complete this task.


4.  Newsletter.

The Newsletter was discussed and the difficulties were acknowledged.  However it was felt that there was no need for the $5.00 Newsletter fee.


It was resolved:

M94/8
That we cease to collect a newsletter fee.

M94/9
That further discussion be deferred to the Annual Meeting.
Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer presented his report.


It was resolved:

M94/10
That we adopt the Statement of Receipts and Payments for the year ended 30 April 1994.
Membership Fee:

It was resolved:

M94/11
That the membership fees remain at:

a)Organisational members:-


up to 5 supervisors and supervisors-in-training     $50.00


6 to 14 supervisors and supervisors-in training    $100.00


15 to 25 supervisors and supervisors-in-training  $150.00


above 25 supervisors and supervisors-in-training $200.00


b)Individual members:-                                          $10.00

Next Conference:

The question of when and where and if a 1995 conference should be held and various options were discussed.  The representative from Christchurch did not have a proposal.  It was thought that the decision should depend on the number of people who would be going to Canada for the International Congress.


It was resolved:

M94/12
That we obtain an indication of the numbers who might be going from those who are attending this conference.
Adjournment:

It was resolved:

M94/13
That the meeting re-convene at 7.00 pm.

The meeting then adjourned.

The meeting re-convened at 7.00 pm.

Next Conference:


It was suggested that we abandon the idea of going to Christchurch next year as this would mean that people going to the International Congress would not have the double trip.  The matter was remitted to the AGM.


A representative from New South Wales extended an invitation to Sydney for the 1996 Conference.

Correspondence:


Outwards


1)  Letters to C. Francis and S. Ames.


2)  Letter to the International Congress.


Inwards

1)  From J. Reedy regarding QICPE response to the requests in the Minutes of the last AGM.


2)  From R. Bradley apologising for his non attendance at this Conference.


3)  From C. Bailey apologising for his non attendance at this Conference.


4)  From Ray Reddicliffe apologising for his non attendance at this Conference.

General Business:

1.  Presenters in Review Committees.

Following a long and very fruitful discussion of the issue it was resolved:

M94/14
That the Conference in 1995 use working groups focusing on our peer review processes in relation to power, sexuality, boundaries, learning and new approaches such as social and contextual issues.

2.  Structure of Review Committees:

It was resolved:

M94/15
That we amend our procedures to include the consideration of gender, faith community and cultural context in the establishment of review committees and the amendment be presented to the AGM.

3.  Applicant acceptance of Review Committee Membership:

It was resolved:

M94/16
That we include in our procedures a step which requires the committee organiser to inform the applicant of the proposed membership of the review committee before the committee is organised in order that the applicant may indicate discomfort in relation to any proposed member.  An amendment is to be presented to the AGM.

4.  Appeal procedures.

The Committee acknowledged that these need to be drafted as soon as possible.


5.  The report of the Review Committee Chairperson.

After discussion it was resolved:

M94/17
That the report of the Review Committee Chairperson to the ANZACPE Executive Committee shall contain essential information only and shall include:


a)  a description of the process of review


b)  the recommendations.


And that these guidelines be used by Review Committee Chairpersons at this Conference.


6.  The position of ANZACPE Office bearers who are not elected representatives.

This matter was discussed fully and it was resolved:

M94/18
That an amendment to the Interim Constitution be presented to the AGM.

7.  Logo

It was pointed out that nothing had happened concerning the Logo and the committee did not wish to do anything at this point of time.

Closure:

The meeting closed at 9.38 pm.


It was resolved:

AGM94/4
That the report be received.

Matters arising:
1.  Manual

The meeting was advised that there are some resolutions coming before the meeting which will mean alterations in the Manual and that it is hoped that when these are determined a copy of the manual will be available later in the day.  This revision will be provided to a representative from each member organisation so that they can be reproduced locally.


2.  Interim Constitution

The Secretary is to enquire into the legal issues surrounding the need for incorporation.


3.  Common Fee

Milton Coleman reported that he had not made progress but will be doing so during the year.


4.  Newsletter

The Management Committee has determined to cease collecting the Newsletter fee and deferred further discussion to the AGM.  Following discussion it was resolved:

AGM94/5
That there be two copies of the Newsletter each year, that D. Olafsen and K. McCollim be co-editors and that this decision be reviewed after 12 months.


5.  Location and programme for the next Conference

Following the Management Committee meeting discussions have taken place and Sydney is prepared to run the 1995 Conference along the lines suggested by the Management Committee.


It was resolved:

AGM94/6
That we accept the offer from Sydney and the conference will be held from June 19 to June 23 1995 with the Management Committee meeting on June 17 and 18.


6.  Amendments to our procedures to be included in the Manual

It was resolved:

AGM94/7
That we add a sub-clause to paragraph 1.4.3. to read:


That in the choice of persons for committees of review ANZACPE pays relevant and appropriate attention to :-


     The cultural and ministry context,


     the gender issues and 


     the faith tradition


of both the candidate and the committee members.


It was resolved:

AGM94/8
That we add a new sub-clause 1.4.4.


That in the formation of committees of review the candidate shall be notified of possible persons to be selected and be given the opportunity to express reservations in relation to any proposed member.


7.  Amendments to the Interim Constitution

It was resolved:

AGM94/9
That the Interim Constitution be amended as follows:


6.6.1.
The Registrar shall keep a record of:-


6.6.1.1.
the name, address and current status of each Supervisor and 
Supervisor-in-training;


6.6.1.2.
the name, address and contact person for each member 
organisation


6.6.1.3.
the name of each appointed organisational representative and 
supervisory representative;


6.6.1.4.
sufficient detail of all centres recognised by ANZACPE to 

enable the annual publication of a Directory of Centres; and


6.6.1.5.
such other membership dates as the Secretary may supply for record purposes.

AGM94/10
That we amend section 6.4. The Secretary as follows:-


clause 6.4.1.3. be re-numbered 6.4.1.5. and the following be inserted;


6.4.1.3.
the names, addressed and dates of accreditation of or review 
of all Level II Supervisors who are registered with the 
Association;


6.4.1.4.
the names and addresses of applicants who apply for Level II 
Supervisors and are not successful; and

AGM94/11
That we amend clause 5.4.1. by deleting the word “maintain” from between the words “and” and “a” and replacing it with the words “cause to be maintained”.

AGM94/12
That we insert two new clauses into the constitution as follows:-


6.2.7.
Should an Office Bearer during the term of office cease to be 
an appointed or elected representative of a member 
organisation, the Office Bearer will be entitled to continue in 
Office until the end of the ensuing Annual General Meeting 
provided that the Office Bearer remains in good supervisory 
standing.


6.2.8.
In the event that an Office Bearer ceases to be an appointed 
or elected representative within the entitlement of the 
Member Organisation, the representatives appointed by that 
Organisation together with the Office Bearer concerned shall 
determine amongst themselves which members will exercise 
the voting entitlement of the Organisation within the 
Committee of Management - PROVIDED that if the Office 
Bearer be the Chairperson and happens not to have a 
Deliberative Vote, the Chairperson maintains the right to 
exercise a Casting Vote where the situation may so require.


It was resolved:

AGM94/13
That the interim Constitution be reprinted with all amendments made since 1990 and a copy distributed to each member and organisational member, the costs to be met by ANZACPE.

Treasurer’s Report:

The treasurer presented the audited Statement of Receipts and Payments for the year ended 30 April 1994.


It was resolved:

AGM94/14
That the report be received.

Budget for 1994 - 1995:

Income:
	Membership fees


	SANTACPE
	160.00

	QICPE
	170.00

	ASPEA
	530.00

	ACPEWA
	70.00

	NZACPE
	250.00

	NSWCPE
	310.00

	Interest
	250.00

	Total
	1740.00


Expenditure:

	Chairperson’s Expenses
	150.00

	Registrar’s Expenses
	250.00

	Secretary’s Expenses
	250.00

	Hire of Computer
	350.00

	Treasurer’s Expenses
	50.00

	Newsletter
	120.00

	Total
	1170.00



It was resolved:

AGM94/15
That the Budget be adopted.

Membership Fee:

It was resolved:

AGM94/16
That the membership fee for 1994-1995 be unchanged at:


a)Organisational members:-


up to 5 supervisors and supervisors-in-training      $50.00


6 to 14 supervisors and supervisors-in-training    $100.00


15 to 25 supervisors and supervisors-in-training  $150.00


above 25 supervisors and supervisors-in-training $200.00


b)Individual members:-



$10.00

Registrar’s Report:

The retiring Registrar, D. Lelean presented his last report.


It was resolved:

AGM94/17
That the report be received.


The Registrar distributed copies of the new directory.

Executive Committee Report:

The Secretary presented the Executive Committee report:

1. Reports were received and adopted for the review committees that were held on Sunday June 19, 1994.

We congratulate Judy Peterkin, Diana Davidson, Keith McCollim and John Reedy on their success and encourage Ian Bayliss to continue his journey.


2. The committee resolved to ask ANZACPE to pay the two Australian representatives on Ian Bayliss’ committee what they would have received if they had been on another committee.


3. The Committee received a report from Keith McCollim’s committee concerning the perspective the applicant should adopt because of the lack of uniformity of accreditation procedures.  This is remitted to this meeting.


4. The Committee received a report concerning the use of taped material in accreditation material.  This was remitted to this meeting.




Keith Little  Secretary.


It was resolved:

AGM94/18
That the report be received.

AGM94/19
That we endorse the belief that NZACPE should make a payment to Australian members of their committees.

AGM94/20
That where audio tapes are being presented;

1. The selected vignettes are no more than 5 minutes duration;

2. transcripts of the material on the tapes be provided;

3. the candidate gives a clear indication of what aspect of his supervisory qualities/stances the material illustrates; and

4. a copy of the tape and transcript be provided to each member of the committee.

Election of Officers:

The Chairperson declared all positions vacant and thanked the retiring officers.  During the afternoon tea break suitable words were spoken of the contributions of both Derm Buchanan and Drew Lelean.


At this point in the meeting it was resolved:

AGM94/21
That we record with respect and gratitude the outstanding contribution of the Reverend Derm Buchanan of NZACPE for his guidance, wisdom, clarity and passion in the delicate negotiations to establish ANZACPE, in the formulation of professional standards and in his gentle leadership of this association.

AGM94/22
That we record our deep and sincere appreciation to the Rev’d Drew Lelean for his contribution to and leadership in the establishment of ANZACPE.  Not only have we often relied on his wisdom to extricate us out of our tight corners but also he had been the very careful and diligent custodian of our important records.  On this occasion as he relinquishes his position we thank him sincerely.


The secretary reported that he had received a valid nomination for each position.  The following were elected:


Chairperson


Keith Little


Deputy Chairpersons
Judy Peterkin






David Stark (subject to his approval)


Secretary


Eric Cave


Treasurer


David Larsen


Registrar


Julie O’Brien

Appointment of the Auditor:


W. Amos (subject to his approval)


It was resolved:

AGM94/23
That we write to our auditor and thank him for his work.

General Business:
1. Representatives to the International Council for Pastoral Care and Counselling.


It was resolved:

AGM94/24
That the Rev’d David Stark be our representative (subject to his approval) and that the Rev’d John McAlpine be our substitute representative (subject to his approval).

Julie O’Brien provided details of the next Congress.  It is to be held from Sunday August 20, 1995 to Saturday August 26, 1995, at the University of Toronto.  The theme is to be Babylon or Jerusalem - the Challenges of Ministry in an Urban Multicultural Multi-faith Setting: Toronto as a Case Study.
For Submissions or attendance write to:-

Fifth International Congress
70 Lorne Scots Drive
Milton Ontario L9T 274


2. Review Committee Procedures:


It was resolved:

AGM94/25
That the applications for Review Committees and the appropriate fee are to be received by the Secretary of ANZACPE by March 30 each year, after which the Review Committees will be formed.

AGM94/26
That as many Level II Supervisors as possible be involved in the Review Committee process.

AGM94/27
That on completion of a review the chairperson of the committee will write a report and recommendations for presentation to the executive of ANZACPE who received the report and notify the candidate’s organisation of the outcome, for their endorsement, and forward the recommendations to the candidate.

AGM94/28
That this be the procedure for 1994.

AGM94/29
That resolution M94/16 of the management committee be stood over to next year.

4. Thanks to the Queensland Committee.

The Chairperson expressed the warm appreciation of the members present to the Queensland committee who had arranged this most successful and enjoyable conference.

Closure:
The meeting closed at 5.20 pm.


Signed:


President..................................
Secretary.....................................


Date............................

